Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 16th January 2017
Present
Robin Burr, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Andrew Jackson, Keith Maund, Russell Constable
Apologies 
Ruth Bennett, Bridget Jackson

Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 28th November 2016 were approved.
Matter Arising
Penny has still to type up the key list and circulate.

Hosting private rowing: boats have still not appeared. Andrew will follow up, as we need the keys back in it isn’t happening.

Nigel sent out a membership list and will send out another one.

Trailer: Robin has arranged for someone to come and look at both trailers and give quote – sounds like it will be around £300 each.


Free Topper: will be delivered Feb/March and Andrew will be emailed ahead of time.


Community links: Penny will be Leander rep on CARA, will email Diane to check NK Forum has received email and will forward news from TLS as appropriate.  Robin is progressing River Thames Alliance.


Beavers’ assistant: Ruth has advertised on an online volunteering portal.
Parent
Nigel will contact Bridget and Thea re plans for warming weather and 
Volunteering
the possibility of a social event eg BBQ.  Hopefully the Sunday teas will continue, as they worked very well. Robin suggested having a bike pump there at the same time – tires pumped for a donation.

Ruth sent a report to say the meter area has been cleared – the leaves had evidently blown in rather than been dumped and wood has been propped in front to prevent it happening again. A bag of debris was taken to the dump.  Thea and Ruth put down some weedkiller, but need a sprayer to do it more effectively.
Financial 
We have £9343 in the current account and £4700 on deposit, and £750 in the Leaders’ and Explorers’ accounts.

When the Gift Aid claim goes in we will receive another £6000 approx.


£4000 capitation is coming up.

Uniform shop: Paul will visit shop in Ewell to open account and discuss possibility of emailing requirements and getting badges posted here, with a view to setting up a system either with section leaders or parent volunteer(s). Once we have that info, Nigel will if appropriate advertise in Water Rat and email parents for a badge/uniform coordinator.
Fundraising
Bag-packing raised an amazing £571.04, which Ruth has banked.

We have also won a £100 Argos gift card in a draw – Nigel will offer it to parents for £95.
Ruth has hung a Hall for Hire notice on the gate and will pin another on the gate post of the Albany Mews side.  It has been posted online on Netmums and Ruth has had several enquiries re parties, which she has declined.  She has made contact with the Rose Theatre, which is expanding its groups, and they are coming to have a look soon, when she will speak to them about the sound absorption panels. The meeting noted that previous interest from them came to nothing, as they wanted a regular weekday evening slot.
Robin suggested offering HQ for hire during Kingston Regatta as somewhere to stay, and keep boats.

Building report
Steel beams: contractor is now not able to do the work. Nigel will ask for recommendations via Water Rat and Penny will do the same on Street Life.

Neil is following up on Bernie the electrician.

Paul will progress cleaning the airducts.


There has been no further trouble with damp in the far corner – Dick looked at it this evening and it is OK.


Dick has repaired the urinals.


The right hand back gate has dropped – Dick will adjust when weather gets lighter.


Robin will follow up radios.


Nigel will circulate a note re cost of chairs and trolley for Explorers’ room.



Sound absorption panels: Nigel will circulate email and quote with Neil’s thoughts on which and how much to order.  Paul will ask the man who fixed doors for quote for installation.

The meeting agreed in principle to purchasing the panels at a cost of around £1200 – Nigel will circulate final figure and installation quote. The meeting noted that this is a possible candidate for neighbourhood or Veolia or other environmental grant (reducing noise pollution and being good neighbours).  The council may have grant money to spend before the end of the financial year.

Planning permission: Having submitted the application 8 months ago, RBK have now requested a Flood Risk Assessment, which will require a specialist at a cost of around £1000-£1500 as we are in Zone 2. Andrew will see if original permission specified type of surfacing as if it didn’t we may not need a new permission to change it.
Robin will see if District will finance the Flood Risk Assessment.

Parking dispensation for named vehicles costs £35 per vehicle for a limited time only, (eg for workmen’s vehicles) so isn’t an option
Safety
Fuse chart has now been laminated for Dick to put up.

The area at the rear of the boat deck is currently tidy.


Robin will email Leaders reminding them to log slips, trips and accidents.

Any Other
All Exec members have to complete an online training module 

Business
which will take about an hour. Nigel will circulate the link.
Leander memorabilia dating back to the 1930s is being advertised on eBay. Robin will circulate link.

Robin has one gig quote so far for £2400 and is looking for another.
Future Dates

Next Exec Meetings:
13 March






15 May

